Azure AD Graph Is Deprecated
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Microsoft is deprecating the Azure Active Directory (Azure AD) Graph API after June 30, 2023.

For more information, see this page.

Why is this information important to you?

After June 30, syncing users from the Azure active directory will be possible only with the Microsoft
Graph API, which is supported from Cora SeQuence V9.8.3.

What should you do?

If your ADSS syncs users from Azure AD, then perform one of the following actions before June 30, 2023:

® Upgrade the entire system to the latest version.

e |f upgrading the system is not feasible within the timeline, you can upgrade only the ADSS
application to the latest version.
This option is supported only for V8.8 and later.

NOTE
After you deploy the ADSS application, remember to grant permission to the App Registrations used by

the ADSS application.
For more information, see the Azure Active Directory Configurations section in this article.

Known issue

Issue Workaround Ticket #

To make sure that the imported users

are associated to their groups, specify

the group ID filter when you set up the
ADSS application.

When you sync users from Azure active
directory without a group filter, users are not
associated to their groups.

56163

This issue will be fixed in V9.9.2 and V10.3, which are due in Q1 2023.

IMPORTANT
Make sure that you take the required action before June 30, 2023.

If you have any questions, contact your Solution Architect or the Support team.


https://learn.microsoft.com/en-us/graph/migrate-azure-ad-graph-overview
http://knowledgecenter.gcora.genpact.com/help/provision-users-from-azure-ad

